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District 14 D- Details 
A Message from District Governor Mike Schaeffer  

 WELCOME LIONS and LEOS to Fiscal Year 2023/2024! 

 Allow me to introduce, or reintroduce, myself.  My 
name is Mike Schaeffer and I have the distinct honor and 
privilege of serving as District Governor this year.  I joined 
Millersville Lions Club in March 2011 and held several po-
sitions within the club, including 5-time president.  At the 
District level I served as Zone Chairperson, 2nd VDG, 1st 
VDG and the District Global Membership Chairperson.  My 
wife, Missie, is also a Lion and together, we are excited to 
begin this journey.   

 I retired from Millersville Borough police department 
in January 2022 after 26 years of law enforcement, the last 
8 as a patrol sergeant.  I now work full time at Lancaster 
General Hospital as a security officer.  In our spare time, what little we have, Missie and I enjoy 
camping.  I prefer the state parks, while she enjoys “Glamping”.  Our dream is to retire completely 
and live full-time RVing while exploring the country.  I also have a small woodshop, including a 
CNC machine, and enjoy creating custom creations as well as cornhole boards.   

 Our exceptional district cabinet team and committee members are packed with the experi-
ence of PDG’s and the enthusiasm of many rising stars.  Most district cabinet members have 
graduated from at least one of the Lions Leadership Institutes, including RLLI, ALLI, and LCIP.   
We are all eager to assist you and your club with any concerns you may have.  Please do not 
hesitate to reach out to one of us for guidance.   

 There are several new district challenges and initiatives planned for this year (more details 
below).  I encourage you to accept these challenges and help us build an even stronger district to 
better serve our communities.  Don’t be afraid to take some chances, make changes, and pursue 
your passions.  Celebrate your successes and acknowledge those who go above and beyond.   
Most of all, HAVE FUN!  

 I look forward to working with all of you this year and hope to see you at Passing of the 
Banner picnic on Sunday, July 30th at 4PM.  Additional details below.  Finally, thank you to my 
home club, Millersville Lions Club.  Without your enormous support, I would not be able to 
achieve the goals I’ve set. 

 

Yours in Service, 

District Governor Mike Schaeffer 
“Pursue Your Passion” 
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Message from the 1st Vice District Governor Deb Keeports 

    

   Hello Lions and Leos! 

It’s the start of a New Lions Year! A time for New 
Beginnings of Fundraisers and Service.  

 

Thank You to those Lions who went “Over the 
Edge” on June 9th for VisionCorps. Please see 
the photos in the newsletter of those Lions who 
rappelled that day.  I also want to give a big Thank 
You to those Clubs and individual Lions who do-
nated to help support VisionCorps with its mission 
during the “Over the Edge” fundraiser.  

 

I want to wish District Governor Mike Schaeffer all 
the best for his year as District Governor. I know 
he will bring a lot of energy, enthusiasm, and PAS-

SION to the District this upcoming Lions year. Please show your support for District 
Governor Mike as he is your District Governor for the 2023-2024 Lions year. 

 

I also want to thank those Lions who have stepped up to serve the District this Li-
ons Year which includes our District Secretary, District Treasurer, Global Action 
Team coordinators and members, Zone Chairs and Committee Chairpersons.  

 

I look forward to serving this year as First Vice District Governor. The real training 
begins this year.   

 

Keep serving!  

 

Second Vice District Governor, Deb Keeports 
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Message from the 2nd Vice District Governor Steve Lowe 

  

 Hello District 14-D!  

My name is Lion Steve Lowe and I am honored to be the Second 
Vice District Governor for the 2023-2024 Lionistic Year. I look for-
ward to meeting each of you during Club visits and at District and 
State events. A little about myself: I am married to a wonderful 
woman named Kelly Testa and we have four children between us 
ranging in age from 32 down to 19. I am a proud member of the 
Lititz Lions Club, having joined 6 years ago. I have served my 
club in multiple positions ranging from Board Member to Presi-
dent, Food Committee Chair, and Golf Tournament Chair. On the 
District level, I started this March as the Region 2 Zone A Chair. I 
also served the past 3 years as the District White Cane Coordina-
tor. On a State level, I have served the past 3 years as a member 
of the Pennsylvania Lions Hearing Research Foundation Board of 
Directors. 

A little about my background: if you have met me before, you know that I don’t sound like I am 
from the Lancaster, PA area. I was born in Buckhannon, West Virginia (Lions District 29-I). My 
father served in the US Army for 24 years, in which we moved all over the world. I have lived in 
Schofield Barracks, Hawaii (Lions District 50); Lawton, Oklahoma (Lions District 3 SW); 
Wurzburg, Germany (Lions District 111 BN); Fort Campbell, Kentucky/Clarksville, Tennessee 
(Lions District 12 I). After graduating from high school and spending some time working in the 
printing industry, I moved to Westminster, Colorado (Lions District 6 C). After moving back to 
the Clarksville, Tennessee area, I became a Registered Nurse and eventually moved to travel 
nursing. I worked in New Britain, Connecticut (Lions District 23 B); Colorado Springs, Colorado 
(Lions District 6 SE); Caribou, Maine (Lions District N 1); and Alexandria, Louisiana (Lions Dis-
trict 8 I). I finally landed here in Lititz, Pennsylvania and found a beautiful lady who convinced 
me to settle down. We married and I quickly decided that giving back to my community was 
something that I really needed. One of my friends was a Lion, and he asked me to help out at 
our annual Patriotic Parade. I realized that I enjoyed serving my community and decided to join 
our wonderful organization. I am one more shining example of finding new members not 
through meetings, but through service activities! 

I can’t wait to get out and meet all of our District 14-D family and help to grow this wonderful 
organization. If anyone is looking for someone to join a foursome for a golf outing, I’m your 
huckleberry. Great things are happening this year here in the Lancaster/Lebanon area! 

 

Steve Lowe 

Second Vice District Governor 14-D 
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 IN MEMORIAM 

     John Troutman                Lititz Lions Club. 

NEW MEMBERS 

New Member               Club         Sponsor   

           Todd Lease                 Christiana Lions Club         Jim Groff 
        Lee Pringle                   “                  “                        “     “ 
        Tim Manley                   “                  “                         “     “                         

        Donald Brady               Lititz Lions Club                Joan Bomba 

         Oksana Hoffman          Lititz Lions Club                 Tracy Hickey 

        Esther Klivansky          Wilshire Hills Lions Club     PDG Lorraine  

        Lorna Yoder                  “               ”                            Brown. 

FROM YOUR NEWSLETTER EDITOR:  PLEASE FORWARD YOUR ARTICLES BY    
JULY 25 FOR AUG NEWSLETTER. LET OTHER CLUBS KNOW WHAT YOUR 
CLUB IS UP TOO!  SHARE YOUR PHOTOS!  E-MAIL TO ME AT :  

anitagordonpalmer@gmail.com   Thank you! Lion Anita Gordon-Palmer                                       
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Lions Clubs International Foundation 
 
 

Greetings Lions!! 
 
It is my honor to be your LCIF Coordinator for this year.  LCIF is our Foundation.  Founded 
in 1968, the mission of LCIF is to "empower Lions clubs, volunteers, and partners to improve 
health and well-being, strengthen communities, and support those in need through 
humanitarian services and grants that impact lives globally, and encourage peace and 
international understanding." 
 
Some of the grants that are available through LCIF are:  SightFirst Grants, Matching Grants, 
Disaster Grants, Diabetes Grants, Hunger Grants, Childhood Cancer Grants, District/Club Impact 
Grants, and many others. 
 
It is vital to know that, unlike other charitable organizations, ALL money donated to LCIF is used 
for the grant programs.  NONE of the money is used for administration.   
 
It is also vital to know that LCIF does not “send all the money overseas”.  During Campaign 100, 
July 2017 – June 2022, LCIF received a record $324 million in donations.  During that same time 
period, over $440,000 was given in grants in Pennsylvania with over $20,000 in District 14-D.  
Since LCIF’s inception, over $3.5 million has been given in grants in Pennsylvania with over 
$230,000 in District 14-D. 
 
Please check out LCIF Chairperson Douglas X Alexander’s most recent newsletter on the next 
page.  Check out the great things we Lions are doing through our Foundation. 
 
If your club needs a program, I’m available to come out to speak about LCIF and to address any 
questions your club may have.  Please remember that a donation of $1000 to LCIF enable the 
donor to designation a Melvin Jones Fellowship or a Progressive Melvin Jones Fellowship. 
 
District Governor Mike has a very aggressive goal for contributions to LCIF this year.  We need 
your support in order to make the goal. 
 
 
 
PDG Dick Sware 
District 14-D LCIF Coordinator 
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District 14 D 

Passing of the Banner 

The Lions Club of Millersville invites all Lions of District 14 D, Cabinet members, Past 
District Governors, and spouses to the 2023-2024 Passing of the Banner. 

 

Sunday July 30, 2023 
St. Phillips The Apostle Roman Catholic Church Pavilion 

2111 Millersville Pike 
corner of Millersville Rd (Rt. 741) and Millersville Pike (Rt 999) 

Millersville, PA 
4:00 P.M. 

 
Donations will be accepted and appreciated to defray the costs of the event! 

 
 

Menu 
Picnic Dinner of Hamburgers, Hot Dogs, Macaroni and Potato Salads, Fresh Veggies, Corn 

on the Cob, Mac and Cheese, Watermelon, Chips, Desserts and Beverages 
 
 

TimeLine: 
 
              4:00 - 4:15 PM Opening and Induction of Millersville Lions Club Officers. 
              4:15 – 5:30 PM Picnic Dinner, Games, Music 
              5:30 – 6:00 PM Passing of the Banner Ceremony & Installation of District 
                                         Officers 
              6:00 – 8:00 PM Dessert, More Games, Fun and Fellowship 
 
 

RSVP no later than Monday, July 24th to President Pat Benson  
pattycake119@comcast.net or phone: 717-808-0970 

 
Please bring your lawn chairs for seating! 
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Justin Asin from the East Peters-
burg-Landisville Lions Club.  
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Dear Lions and Leos,  

This is the time of the year that we ask for your support of the “Beacon Lodge 500 Club”. This 
is an opportunity for each Lion and Leo to contribute to help with repairs and maintenance of 
the Beacon Lodge Camp.  

The “500 Club” is based on $ 5.00 per year, per member.  Since it began in 1992 as the 365 
Club, this fundraiser has totaled more than $1,031,724.46. The Lions and Leos in Pennsylvania 
continue to embrace the Lions’ Motto, “We Serve.” We encourage all Lion and Leo Clubs in 
this district to consider 100% participation in this great project.  

We ask that you:  

1. Make checks payable to Beacon Lodge 500 Club.  

2. Send a copy of your membership roster (optional) 

3. Mail checks and roster to: 

                                                                 PDG Bill Grager   
                                  175 Old Post Lane 
                                  Strasburg, PA 17579 
 
Enclosed you will find a copy of the 2023 Beacon Lodge Wish List.  

Once again, we thank the Lions and Leos of District 14 D for your continued support of PA 
Lions Beacon Lodge Camp: helping to make it one of the Best Special Needs Camps in America.  

Yours in Lionism,  

District 14 D Board Members  

PDG Lion Bill Grager                              Phone 717-615-1974  

Lion Lori Eshleman                                Phone 717-350-5536 

PA LIONS BEACON LODGE CAMP 

“500 CLUB” 
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2023 SUMMER CAMP REGISTRATION 2023 SUMMER CAMP REGISTRATION IS OPEN… 
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CHRISTIANA LIONS CHICKEN BARBEQUE 

BY RANDY YODER 

 

WHEN:  JULY 15TH   

FROM 10 TO 2 

 

WHERE: LIONS CLUB COMMUNITY BUILDING 

325 N BRIDGE ST CHRISTIANA 

 
 

COST: $6 FOR A 
THIGH AND LEG, 

CHIPS AND DRINK 
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PA Lions Bus Trip 
International Convention in Boston 

July 6-11, 2023 
 

Leaving from PA Lions State Office, 949 East Park Drive, Harrisburg, PA 17111 
Thursday July 6, 2023 at 7 a.m. Sharp! 

 
Arrive in Boston on Thursday, July 6, 2023 

Depart Boston for Home on Tuesday July 11, 2023 
 

Drop off and Pick up at both PA Delegation Hotels 
Transportation by Bailey Coach 

 
Only 55 Seats Available – First Come First Served 

$200/person 
 

Name___________________________________________________________________ 
 
Address_________________________________________________________________ 
 
________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Cell Phone_______________________________________________________________ 
 
Email Address____________________________________________________________ 
 
 
I need _______ seats X $200/seat = __________________________________________ 
 
 
A Check made out to PA Lions must accompany reservation form to secure a seat on the bus. 
 
Reservations Due in the State Office by Friday June 23, 2023. 
 
For questions or more information contact Acting State Administrator PDG Deb Burkholder 
at 717-816-4999 or email administrator@palions.org 
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Banquet at Dutchway, Installation of new Board. Chevron pins awarded by PDG Carl Spell-
man. New members were also inducted by PDG Carl Spellman 

New members Tim  Manley, Todd Lease and  Lee Pringle Inducted by  PDG Carl Spellman 

Lion Jim Groff was pre-
sented with Chevron pin 
for his 50 years of service 
in the Lions Club 

Lion Karen Gay and Lion 
Jeff Rowe were presented 
with Chevron pins for their 
10 years of service in the 
Lions Club 
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On behalf of the Christiana Lions Club located in Christiana, Pennsylvania, it was my pleasure to present Ed 
Baylor with a prestigious award from Governor Andy Beshear of the Commonwealth of Kentucky. Ed Baylor 
was commissioned as a Kentucky Colonel for his tireless actions in providing aid in the Kentucky Disaster Re-
lief. Lion James Groff, another member of our club recently received the same honor. Kentucky Colonel is the 
highest title of honor bestowed by the Commonwealth of Kentucky. Congratulations to Ed Baylor and Lion 
James Groff.  
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The Millersville Lioness Lions club held their annual food drive on Saturday, May 20, 2023.  The event was held 
at John Herr's Village Market in Millersville because many from the local community shop at this store.  The 
club distributed a list as shoppers entered the store with suggested items that would be appreciated by the 
various groups.  The groups that benefited from this years drive was the Conestoga Area Food Bank, the Cen-
tral Manor Church Food Bank and Millersville Area. Meals on Wheels.  The club collected 17 boxes of food and 
over $200.00 in cash donations.   The club is very grateful to the community for their generous support and to 
the management of John Herr's Village Market for allowing the club to hold the drive at the store.  The ;picture 
above is Lioness Gayle Bear who was chairperson of the event.  
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Club Officer Training was 
held on June 7th. There were 
24 attendees. Thanks to PDG 
Gene Hilton, GST Beverly 
Reed and Zone Chair Pat Ben-
son for presenting the train-
ing for Treasurers, Secretar-
ies, and Presidents/Vice Pres-
idents. 
 
Thanks to IPDG and GLT Dick 
Sware for organizing the 
training. 
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PID Larry Edwards was the key-
note speaker for the Intercourse 
Lions Club 50th charter anni-
versary celebration 

 Intercourse Lions Club’s 50th Charter Anniversary held on June 8th  

Lion Ronald Burkholder from 
the Paradise Township Lions 
club, the sponsoring club for the 
Intercourse Lions Club attended 
the celebration and shared some 
memories.  

A representative from State Senator Scott Martin’s office 
presented the club with a Citation recognizing the service 
by the Intercourse Lions Club.  

State Representative Keith Greiner presented a 
citation to the club for their service. 

Club President Daniel Nafziger 
was presented with a Proclama-
tion and gifts from International 
President Brian Sheehan. 


